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100th birthday September 14, 2007

10th ANNIVERSARY
Diocese of Siauliai

FABULOUS BIRTHDAY 

This past September 14, fr. Stasys Raila, onetime executive director of 
Lithuanian Catholic Religious Aid, celebrated his 100th birthday!!! Valio! Valio! 
Valio! Currently he is in residence at the Blessed G. Matulaitis Nursing Home 
in Putnam, CT. LCRA is extremely grateful to fr. Raila for all his work on behalf 
of the persecuted Church in Lithuania during the horrific communist era and 
is thankful he was able to see the dawning of Lithuania’s independence. 
Heartfelt congratulations to fr. Raila on having reached such a memorable 
birthday. May God continue to bless him and keep him in his loving care!  

The Diocese of Siauliai celebrates its 10th Anniversary this year. To celebrate 
this happy occasion many events either have come to fruition or will do so soon. 
One of the major events was a pilgrimage by foot from the Hill of Crosses in 
Siauliai to Our Lady of Siluva shrine in Siluva. This pilgrimage is now a tradition, 
being the 5th since its inception in 2003 when it was organized in honor of the 

historic visit in 1993 of Pope John Paul 
II to Lithuania and the Hill of Crosses.  
To further commemorate the diocesan 
jubilee, the first and, thus far, the only 
Bishop of Siauliai, H. E. Eugenijus Bartulis 
will attempt to visit all the deaconates of 
his diocese, meet with the people, partici-
pate in various special events, and show 
a specially produced film about the last 
10 years of the diocese. God bless the 
Diocese of Siauliai!  
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YOUTH DAYS OF 
LITHUANIA 2007 
This event is specially awaited 
by the young people of Lithuania, 
because it provides a golden 
opportunity for the young people 
to get together, interact and show 
the nation and indeed the world 
that there still are some young  
people who live according to the 
principles of love as personified 
by Jesus. The Days are organized 
by a special pastoral committee of 
the Lithuanian Bishops Conference, 
headed by Bishop Rimantas 
Norvila, and take place every three 
years interspersed between dioc-
esan and world youth days. This 
worthwhile project received a gen-
erous 16,000.00 grant from LCRA. 
It was a huge success, even though 
the weather did not cooperate and 
rain was a constant companion. 
The generous donations of LCRA 
benefactors helped this project be 
realized. Eveyone can be proud of 
this sponsorship, after all, the young 
people are the future of Lithuania 
and must be helped!

THE KALADE FUND
This fund has been administered by Lithuanian 
Catholic Religious Aid well over 16 years and 
was established to support projects that would 
foster love and devotion to the Blessed Mother. 
On May 3rd of this year the fund was liquidated 
and the money ($155,121) transferred to the 
Kaunas archdiocese account. It will be used to 
prepare for the 400th anniversary celebration of 
the apparition of the Blessed Mother in Siluva. 

Anyone who wants to 
support this project 
can send a donation 
to LCRA.
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The children of the day care center 
of Siauliai Cathedral parish play 
games in the summer camp 

The Franciscan youth adoration group 
in Siauliai center performing during 
“Youth Day”  

The work one chooses to do is made so much more enjoyable and 
rewarding if there is some type of a financial backup. Most parishes, 
men’s and women’s congregations, as well as a myriad of other worth-
while organizations depend heavily on volunteers to implement a vari-
ety of interesting and much needed programs. As with anything else, 
there is always a need to make more interesting, augment, and improve 
the existing programs, and that usually means spending more money. 
That is the reason why the following turned to LCRA for weighty finan-
cial aid in implementing their programs: Day Care Center of Holy Ghost 

prarish in Rukla—$5,000; Catholic 
Evangelization’s “Naujoji Sandora” 
group—$5,000; Prienai parish—
$5,000; “Šeimyna” spiritual upbringing center of Rokai parish—$4,000; Nazareth 
family movement of Kaunas—$7,000; The youth group of Transfiguration parish 
in the Diocese of Kaisiadorys—$2,500; Family community of St. John’s par-
ish—$2,500; “Kelias” chapter of Petrasiunai Mercy House in Kaunas—$6,000. All 
those who received financial aid are extremely grateful to LCRA and especially to 
the donors (that’s you) who made it possible.

REWARDING WORK 

Sisters of Christ the King in Kaisiadorys 
organized a program to provide help for older 
people in the area. Above the youngsters 
helped stock firewood for some of the older 
people they visited

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
by children from the Nazareth 
movement 

Have you given to this worthy fund? At this time the dividends can be distributed according to the rules of the fund. 
Juozapas Matulaitis, bishop of Kaisiadorys Diocese has embarked on a remarkable project to memorialize the birthplace 

of H.E. Vincentas Cardinal Sladkevicius in Guronys village by creating 
a rosary-themed park. The park will have a continually operating center 
“The Light of the Homeland”, where pilgrims and other visitors will be able 
to spend some meaningful time in marvelous surroundings. In order to 
finish setting up the interior, an inventory of various furniture was needed. 
Thus LCRA was able to provide $22,000 from the Cardinal Sladkevicius 
Fund. Also, money from dividends was sent to Panevezys Diocese for the 
care of sick priests and to Siauliai Diocese for tuition payment for their 
seminarians.

CARDINAL SLADKEVICIUS FUND
Approaching 2.7 Million

Pilgrims in the roasary-themed park by the 
representation of the fifth sorrowful mystery 

MUCH NEEDED HELP
St Claire’s hospice in Utena is a very special place for the sick 
and terminally ill people of the Utena region. Since the building 
is a leftover from the soviet era the laundry room needed major  
renovation to conform to current government regulations. An 
SOS was received from the hospice and $40,000 was granted for 
the renovation project. LCRA also funded the purchase($15,000) 
of a used mini van, since the current one would no longer pass 
safety inspections. In Druskininkai the Lithuanian Jesuits have 
a retreat house that needed new windows and a glass balcony 

door. A grant of $5,000 was given 
for this project and $2,000 was sent 
to Panevezys Cathedral parish to  
purchase a much needed dish  
washer for the parish hall.

Druskininkai retreat house with new 
windows and glass balcony door 





In this fast paced age communication is an exceedingly important area. 
Commercial newspapers, television, magazines, books, and the Internet 
are poisoning the minds of people in every imaginable way striving  
to usurp their very souls.Thus the mission of the Christian/Catholic 
communication sphere is very important in this age old ongoing battle.

LCRA is commited to and provides substantial financial support for the 
Catholic/Christian Internet daily www.bernardinai.net. In the past year 
LCRA has given a total of $72,000 and will most likely continue to in 
the future. As far as radio is concerned, in addition to help provided for 
the broadcasts of Catholic “Mazoji studija”, LCRA also supports “Marijos 
radija” broadcasts, which are extremely popular in Lithuania. This year a 
grant of $20,000 was given to “Marijos radija” in order to start a new FM 
station in the Anyksciai district (will include Panevezys), so that many more people would be able to enjoy these wonderful, 
spirit lifting broadcasts. There is only one daily Christian newspaper “XXI Amzius” and in the last year LCRA has provided 
much needed financial help to the Wednesday and Friday supplements in the amount of $20,000; also, the newspaper 
publishes a children’s newspaper “Kregzdute” and LCRA gave it a $4,000 grant. The publishing house “Kataliku pasaulio 
leidiniai” was asked by the Lithuanian Bishops Conference to publish a small format New Testament for which LCRA granted 
a $120,000 financial gift.The publishing house also received $20,000 to publish four religious-themed books and $4,000 for 
its Web site. Thus LCRA is doing its best to make sure that the battle in the communication sphere is not lost.  

Students in Lithuania are very appreciative of the 
scholarships that they receive from LCRA. Usually the 
scholarships are $400 per year and are given for stud-
ies in Lithuania. However, this year a few exceptions 
were made and larger scholarships to study outside 
of Lithuania were granted. Altogether, 94 scholarships 
totalling $52,000 were granted. One student recipient, 
Vilma Kuodiene, writes: “For the first time I got up the 

nerve to ask for material aid…I really did not believe 

that any kind of help could possibly reach an ordinary person like me…” However 
when informed by phone that she was granted a scholarship Vilma adds in her 
letter “God really does loves me and is silently helping me through good and kind 

people…Once more I say a heartfelt thank you…Be healthy and strong, as you 

share your gifts with others, providing help to those who are weaker”. 

What can be done to fill the hours with 
worthwhile endeavours, so that there 
is no time left to dream up mischief or 
to get into trouble? People who are 
responsible for the welfare of children 
or young people are well aware of  
the need to occupy their free time, 
hence they organize summer camps, 
meetings, retreats, pilgrimages, excur-
sions, and the like. As a restful time 
envelops everyone, an opportunity 
presents itself not only to enjoy God’s 
beautiful creation, have fun, and play 
sports, but also to begin in some small 
way to appreciate our Christian heritage 
and what it teaches us and everyone 
around us. There were many ways to 
enjoy summer 2007 and LCRA is proud 
to have contributed to the success of so 
many summer (and winter) programs 
by granting nearly $140,000 in financial 
support. Most summer camps are orga-
nized by local parishes or women’s or 
men’s congregations. To all who gave 
so generously, the recipients of the 
financial aid say a heartfelt thank you. 
Please remember to give for next year’s 
programs.

SCHOLARSHIPS

How can one 
spend the lazy 
days of summer? 

NEW LCRA BOARD 
OF DIRECTORS
As the by-laws of LCRA require, 
LCRA must have an Annual 
Meeting at which new Directors 
are chosen or, if appropriate, 
reelected for a specified term. 
This year the Annual Meeting 
was held in the conference room 
of the Transfiguration rectory in 
Maspeth, NY on June 9, 2007. The 
following were elected or reelect-
ed to the Board of Directors: Rev. 
Placidas Barius, OFM; Gintaras 
Cepas; Rev. Francis Giedgaudas, 
OFM; Msgr. Gintaras Grusas; 
gen. Secretary of the Lithuanian 
Bishop’s Conference; and sr. 
Paule Savickas. Bishop Paul 
A. Baltakis, OFM, as president, 
greeted the members, presented 
an overview of LCRA’s accom-
plishments for the previous year 
and asked that several chang-
es to the by-laws be approved 
by the membership. Then fol-
lowed reports by the treasurer, 
fr. Vytautas Volertas, finance 
committee chairperson Gintaras 
Cepas and administrator Vida 
Jankauskas. LCRA’s vice presi-
dent, Ilona Laucius, who visits 
Lithuania frequently, graciously 
agreed to share the experiences 
of her last visit to Lithuania. It 
needs to be noted that any trav-
el expenses incurred by Board 
members on visits to Lithuania 
are not reimbursed by LCRA and 
are a most generous gesture on 
the part of the Directors. After the 
Annual Meeting a short Board of 
Directors meeting ensued where-
in various officers were chosen 
and grant requests presented. 

WHAT DO YOU SEE? WHAT DO YOU HEAR? 
WHAT DO YOU READ? 

At this juncture in life nothing important 
can be accomplished without modern 
technology such as computers, print-
ers, scanners, faxes, copy machines, 
and the like. The many organizations 
seeking financial help from LCRA invari-
ably ask for funding to purchase modern 
technology or, in some cases, to pur-
chase newer items in exchange of old 
and outdated inventory. The following 
organizations received substantial aid 
the purchase or renewal of technologi-
cal items: Franciscan Youth Movement 
in Vilnius St. Bernard’s parish—$2,000; 
Sister servants of Jesus in the Blessed 
Sacrament—$5,000; Information and 
Help Center of Christian organizations—

$10,000; Sisters of Christ the King—
$4,000; Franciscan Youth Movement 
in Kretinga—$2,500; publishing house 
Catholic World Writings—$32,000 (to 
replace old and antiquated computer 
systems); Blessed Mary Foster home 
in Marijampolė—$3,000; Family Center 
of  Panevėžys Diocese—$5,000; Šiauliai 
“Sandora” Catholic school—$2,750; 
Šiauliai Rev. Benedict Andruška Catholic 
school—$2,750; Kazys Inciura middle 
school in Troskunai—$4,500. Donations 
received from generous benefactors 
enables LCRA to help satisfy numerous 
worthy requests. May God reward all our 
kind benefectors a hundredfold.

MODERN TECHNOLOGY

New computer purchased by Panevezys 
Diocese Family Center 

WINTER 2007

People coming to the retreat house for a 
day of prayer organized by the Sisters of 
Christ the King 

Compact discs 
“Play as you learn 
about the Bible” 
created by the 
Catechetical  
center of  
Vikaviskis Diocese  

Introduction of Klaipeda Family center over 
“Marijos Radija” radio waves 

SUMMER CAMPS!
Summer Camps!

A restful minute during the walking pilgrimage 
(Sestokai-Merkine) organized by the Holy Family 
sisters of Marijampole

The campers of the Panevezys region 
youth group (ateitininkai)

Snapshots of the family summer camp 
sponsored by the Vilnius
St. John’s Parish

Scholarship recipient  
Vilma Kuodiene 

For the last several years a Franciscan nun (86 years young) has worked in Utena 
with a heart full of love and compassion providing necessary staples of food for the 
region’s hungry and destitute. It is this way that at least a few days of the month the 
poor are able to get a satisfactory meal and feel God’s loving presence through sr. 
Dolorita. In 2007 LCRA sent a $25,000 grant for the sister’s food pantry bringing joy to 
her heart knowing that now she’ll be able to continue feeding the poor for another year. 
LCRA also provided a $10,000 grant to the Day Care Center of Panevezys Cathedral 
parish to help feed the youngsters there. The Bethany soup kitchen in Vilnius feeds 
hundreds of needy and destitute people daily and was also given a $35,000 grant.  

I WAS HUNGRY...YOU GAVE ME TO EAT 

A recipient of sr. Dolorita’s food 
package takes it home 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
• �From October 1, 2006 until 

September 30, 2007 LCRA 
sent $1,475,734 in financial 
aid to Lithuania. 

• �LCRA’s 2005 (2/01/05–
1/31/06) annual report may 
be obtained at the LCRA 
office: 64-25 Perry Ave., 
Maspeth, NY 11378-2441.

• �H.E. Bishop Paul A. Baltakis, 
O.F.M., offers Holy Mass for 
living and deceased bene-
factors every Tuesday.
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helped stock firewood for some of the older 
people they visited

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
by children from the Nazareth 
movement 

Have you given to this worthy fund? At this time the dividends can be distributed according to the rules of the fund. 
Juozapas Matulaitis, bishop of Kaisiadorys Diocese has embarked on a remarkable project to memorialize the birthplace 

of H.E. Vincentas Cardinal Sladkevicius in Guronys village by creating 
a rosary-themed park. The park will have a continually operating center 
“The Light of the Homeland”, where pilgrims and other visitors will be able 
to spend some meaningful time in marvelous surroundings. In order to 
finish setting up the interior, an inventory of various furniture was needed. 
Thus LCRA was able to provide $22,000 from the Cardinal Sladkevicius 
Fund. Also, money from dividends was sent to Panevezys Diocese for the 
care of sick priests and to Siauliai Diocese for tuition payment for their 
seminarians.

CARDINAL SLADKEVICIUS FUND
Approaching 2.7 Million

Pilgrims in the roasary-themed park by the 
representation of the fifth sorrowful mystery 

MUCH NEEDED HELP
St Claire’s hospice in Utena is a very special place for the sick 
and terminally ill people of the Utena region. Since the building 
is a leftover from the soviet era the laundry room needed major  
renovation to conform to current government regulations. An 
SOS was received from the hospice and $40,000 was granted for 
the renovation project. LCRA also funded the purchase($15,000) 
of a used mini van, since the current one would no longer pass 
safety inspections. In Druskininkai the Lithuanian Jesuits have 
a retreat house that needed new windows and a glass balcony 

door. A grant of $5,000 was given 
for this project and $2,000 was sent 
to Panevezys Cathedral parish to  
purchase a much needed dish  
washer for the parish hall.

Druskininkai retreat house with new 
windows and glass balcony door 


